
Livonia Public School_______________________ 
Director of Operations  

 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From:  Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
Date: November 28, 2017 
 
Re:   Playground Equipment Purchase - 2013 Bond 
 

 
I would like an opportunity to share with the Board of Education information on 
the purchase and installation of playground equipment at all elementary 
buildings. 
 
This 2013 Bond Fund purchase is from PlayPower LT Farmington, Inc., in care of 
Great Lakes Recreation Co., for the quoted amount of $1,917,282.80, which is 
contract pricing from the National Joint Powers Alliance (NJPA) purchasing 
cooperative. Further discounts were garnered based upon the volume of the 
purchase. Due to the potential of field conditions and/or added costs once 
installation begins, an additional 8% contingency in the amount of $153,383 is 
recommended, which comes to a total recommended amount of $2,070,665.80. 
 
Please add this to the Committee of the Whole Meeting of Monday, December 4.  
Thank you. 
 

 Attachments 
 

PF/ko 
 

c: Board of Education 
 
  


